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The Honorable xxxxxxxxx
Legislative Office Building

Room xxx
Albany, New York  12248

Dear Assemblyman xxxxxx:

As a constituent and a member of the faculty of xxxxxxxx Community College, I am writing to ask for your support for SUNY and CUNY community colleges by rejecting the Governor's proposal to cut community college base aid. In December of 2009, under the New York State Deficit Reduction Plan, the community colleges sustained a mid-year budget cut of $130 per FTE, reducing aid from $2675 to $2545. The budget for FY2010-11 imposed a further cut of $285 per FTE, lowering base aid to the current $2260. The cuts already made represent a reduction in the State's commitment to community colleges of more than 15% over the past 14 months. The Governor's budget proposal would reduce base aid to $2034, a further 10% cut.  

While I recognize the serious nature of the State's fiscal situation, the proposed cut to base aid is counter-productive and would pose a threat to the State's fragile economic recovery. Community colleges are the gateway to achieving a college degree for hundreds of thousands of citizens in this state. The vital role that community colleges can play in the national economic recovery has been stressed by President Obama among other national, state and local leaders. Given a national agenda which is focusing on community colleges as a source for economic revitalization, this is no time for New York State to be stepping back from its support of these colleges.

The Community Colleges of New York have recently seen record enrollments. During economic downturns, the demand for the academic services provided by community colleges goes up dramatically as people lose jobs and seek further education and technical skills to become more marketable in a tightening job market. Moreover, we know that our community colleges are often the only choice for many qualified high school graduates who cannot afford private colleges and are shut out of SUNY and CUNY four-year institutions due to their lack of capacity to place them.

Community college administrators across the State are already facing enormous difficulties in accommodating students' needs with fewer faculty and resources. If the proposed cuts are enacted, the only choice the community colleges will have is to raise tuition, as local governments are certainly in no position to make up the difference. This would shift the burden to students and their families who simply can't afford it, especially in these tough economic times. Our community colleges are already among the most expensive in the nation. In addition, these cuts may force qualified students to be turned away as campuses may be forced to cap enrollment. Furthermore, raising community college tuition and therefore the cost of educating the workforce in New York, could very well serve as a disincentive to any industry or company that would consider starting in or relocating to the State. 

If you wish, insert, here, information about the impact of cuts on your own campus, e.g., projected budget shortfall, specific impact on programs, etc.
While a restoration of previous cuts would be desirable, I strongly urge that you at least reject further cuts and support maintaining base aid funding for community colleges at the current rate of $2,260 per FTE. I hope that you will choose to protect our community colleges and our students who ultimately are our state's future. 

I would greatly appreciate a response to my letter. Thank you for your consideration.


Sincerely,

